From: Kaplan, Jim

**Sent:** Thursday, July 23, 2015 9:08 AM

To: Morgenroth, James; Rooney, John; Howell, Arthel; Payne, Nancy; Weber, Robert; Larsen,

Nicole; Coe, Jeff; Wohlgemuth, David

Cc: kennysbar4u@yahoo.com

Subject: Fwd: Public Safety image1.JPG

Dear Chairman Morgenroth,

Please place this request on the next available Traffic Commission Agenda.

This type of signage has been requested for in other areas of Racine. But, this area of N. Main Street has been used lately by more than one motorized and manually operated wheelchair bound individuals over the last several years. I am in full favor of this type of signage at one other intersection on N. Main St. N. Main and Barker St. Is another direct route to North "Blue Wave" Beach.

Nancy, Please advise me of the meeting date and the order of placement on the agenda.

Thank you all and God Bless,

Jim Kaplan
4th District Alderman of the City of Racine
Member of the Public Works and Services Commission
Member of the Board of Health Committee
Member of the Affirmative Action and Human Rights Commission
Member of the Executive Committee-Alderman at Large

## Begin forwarded message:

From: Ken < kennysbar4u@yahoo.com > Date: July 22, 2015 at 11:02:10 PM CDT

To: "Kaplan, Jim" < Jim.Kaplan@cityofracine.org>

Subject: Public Safety

Alderman Kaplan, I am contacting you about recent concerns with the intersection of Main St. And Hubbard Ave. I have personally witnessed many citizens attempting to cross main st at this intersection with heavy traffic on main st and the individuals almost being struck by cars either going to fast or traffic being just to heavy. I have personally stopped traffic for a individual in a wheelchair with one leg trying to cross main st at this intersection who lives in the neighborhood. This individual was so upset because cars were not stoping or yielding for him to cross main st. I went out to assist him. I believe that only a few blocks from our great beach and the Great Lake Michigan access to these amenities should be safe for all individuals. On Sunday during the Ironman competition I witnessed several individuals I am assuming from out of town try and cross main st at this intersection with cars racing by And not yielding for them become very frustrated. I would ask you for PUBLIC SAFETY to please consider putting up a sign like the photo I am attaching to this e-mail. Thank you for your time and look forward to your response.

Have a Great Day Kenneth Meyer, Kenny's On Main, May God Bless The U.S.A.

×

Sent from my iPad

